
Member Questions – 24 January 2024  

 

*Question 5 from Councillor Chris Twells to Councillor Tony Dale, 

Cabinet Member for Economy and Council Transformation 

Residents of West Street and Cottons Lane in Tetbury regularly raise the 
concern that, despite having purchased annual parking permits, they are 

often unable to park in West Street car park. 

Will the Cabinet Member accept my invitation to visit Tetbury to speak to 

residents about how we balance the needs of visitors and residents in car 

parks such as West Street? Any visit would, of course, have to be after the 

triple Town Council by-election on Super Thursday (15 February). 

*Question received after publication of the agenda and the deadline for a 
guaranteed written response under Rule 11.10 of the Council Procedure 
Rules 

We note residents' concerns and parking challenges which are raised by 

Members across the District. We are currently undertaking a review of all 

Cotswold District Council car parks and the consultation on this is currently 
live. We would welcome yours and your resident’s feedback through this 

channel in order to help shape the future of parking services.   

We have planned walkabouts with Town and Parish Councils including 

Tetbury, scheduled for August and we would welcome Councillors to join us 

on this to highlight any issues of concern, or potential improvements.  The 

invitation this has been sent to Town and Parish clerks.  

All Season Tickets are provided with the caveat that this does not guarantee 

the permit holder a space, however Tetbury does have a free long stay car 

park at the Rail Yard which residents could also use.   

 

 


